
There was an especially called meeting of the Official Board on Sunday, March 

13, 1977, after the Morning Service. Present: Bros. Ambrose, Cook, Davis, 

Gerhart, Henders, Luff, Massucci, Sakash, Sampson, Spuler, Weinacht, Wiktorchik 

and Brother Waggoner; Sisters Huff, Manor, Sampson, Zehner and Muir (18). 

There was a report given on the visit to Pastor Bartlett of Bros. Davis, Henders, 
Luff and Massitc0_on Saturday, the 12th: 

1. The decision of the Bartletts was that because of his illness he 
would not attend the Presbyters' Meeting at headquarters on the 
14th - and that he would turn in his ordination papers. 

A. The Bartletts advised the men that it was possible in 
the Assemblies for an affiliated church to have a non-
affiliated pastor. In other words, Brother Bartlett 
could still pastor Highway Tabernacle. 

It was decided that a committee would go to our A/G headquarters in Camp Hill 
with the letter from the psychiatrist stating that Bro. Bartlett is in no condi-
tion to attend the hearing. The group will ask for a hearing at the time that 
Bro. Bartlett was to appear before the Presbyters - 3 P.M. 

I I 
There will be an especially called meeting of the Official Board on Friday, 
the 18th, at the church at 8 P.M. to discuss the results of the meeting with 
the Presbyters and Officials of the District. 

Respe5yfully submitted, 

Ruth C. Muir, Chuich Clerk 

/ 2J7( ay 4,./D 

CQt ''`//9i77 


